THE HEALTHY WATERWAYS TRUST

MINUTES OF THE MEETING

9.30am

21st July 2005

Fourways House, Manchester 

Trustees present

Prof. Peter Batey (Chair)

Eric Harper

Dennis Crawshaw

Walter Menzies

Dennis Smith

Jim Cordiner

Advisors Present

Iain Taylor, Mersey Basin Campaign

Josie Malloy, JM Accountants

Alan Hodkinson, Manchester Ship Canal Company

Adrian Williams, Apem

Item 1

Apologies from Bob Lee and Chris Findley

Item 2

Minutes of the last meeting were approved by all.

Item 3

There were no matters arising from the previous meeting.

Item 4
Trustees update: Jim Cordiner was welcomed to his first meeting as Trustee.

EH requested that a more formal structure be put in place.  This would include clear papers on each agenda item for discussion and clear assessment criteria linked to the HWT forward plan.

Item 5
Josie Malloy reported than 1st quarter income for 2005/06 had boosted reserves by £4580.  The unallocated reserves stand at £45,480.

Item 6
WM reported that the HWT had signed the lease on behalf of the Campaign to save on local council tax.  WM stressed that there is no financial liability or risk for the HWT.

Item 7
Adrian Williams (Apem) reported on the recent breakfast meeting between Manchester, Trafford, and Salford councils, Greater Manchester Waste, Apem, and Action Irwell. This meeting discussed the issues relating to litter in the turning basin of the Manchester Ship Canal.


The meeting achieved consensus on the issues and agreed that Rochdale and Bury councils should be invited in the future.  Another meeting is planned for August.


A ‘Litter Summit’ will be held at the Lowry Centre, The Quays, Salford on the 22nd September, 2005 from 9am – 1pm.  EH suggested that interested parties should sign up to an agreed action plan.


AH gave a report on the current and future arrangements of the litter collection vessel operating at the turning basin of the ship canal.  The end of the Manchester Waterways Action project will mean that NWDA funds to support the project will end and operational costs for Peel Holdings will increase by £35,000.  AH noted that since the start of the project fewer drums were collected but the amount of vegetation had increased.

Item 8
IT gave a brief update on the two United Utilities funded Landcare projects.

Item 9
WM reported on recent discussions with Phil Bland from United Utilities on the possible gift aid of £1,000,000 to the HWT for research into the impacts of intermittent sewer discharges into the Manchester Ship Canal.  DC gave technical comment on this by explaining that the current urban pollution methodology was not applicable to the Manchester Ship Canal.  DC stated that the idea would be a real opportunity for United Utilities, HWT, and the Ship Canal itself.


The Trustees agreed in principle to this proposal.  WM and DC will further develop this proposal with colleagues within UU.  WM stated that he would seek legal advice on the matter.

Item 10
IT presented Paper A – Speke Garston Management Company.

EH highlighted that the Trustees are facing many requests for funds and there should be a criteria with which to assess proposals.  Criteria should link with forward plan and not exclude new good ideas.  IT agreed to prepare a paper on criteria and assessment and a model proposal.  The Trustees agreed that the HWT should contribute towards funding projects that otherwise wouldn’t happen.  DS raised the issue of accountability and that the HWT should be clear on why it doesn’t fund projects and that all projects should demonstrate sustainability.

DC drew attention to the funds available.  DC suggested that the HWT prepare five-year projection of likely income and expenditure.  Trustees agreed to this; IT will prepare.

Trustees agreed to support the Speke Garston Management Company and contribute £7,000 pa for 3 years.

Item 11
IT presented Paper B - Darwen Litter Trap.  DC supported the project proposal and indicated that it should be evaluated to determine its impact.  PB summarised the views of the Trustees and described the proposal as a demonstration project.


Trustees agreed to support the Darwen Litter Trap project and contribute £5,000.

Item 12
WM presented the Awareness Raising Video (featuring Kath Juckes).  Trustees requested to see the production brief.


Trustees agreed to support the production of an awareness raising video (featuring Kath Juckes) and contribute £5,000

Item 13
IT presented paper C – Rochdale Fisheries Project.  Trustees discussed this project in detail raising several questions about future proposals, value for money, ownership and next steps.  IT agreed to prepare a statement on the future of the project and demonstrate sustainability.


Trustees agreed to support the Rochdale Fisheries Project, subject to receiving a satisfactory statement of sustainability, and contribute £2,500.

Item 14
IT presented the proposal ‘working with people with disabilities’.  The Campaign is committed to working with people with disabilities and it is referenced in the Corporate Plan and the HWT’s Forward Plan.  Mark Turner (MBC) will distribute a detailed proposition outlining the project within a proposed budget of £3,500.

Item 15
IT gave a brief update on the litter recovery vessel operating in central Manchester.  The current funding arrangement is coming to a close.  British Waterways (who currently operate the vessel) are requesting a contribution of £20,000 from the Action Manchester Waterways partnership partners.  The Trustees agreed that the HWT should not continue to fund the operation of the vessel but that it should rely on the benefiting partners already engaged.  The HWT Trustees would consider selling the vessel to British Waterways.  AH offered to help obtain a valuation.

Item 16
The progress report on the Oxygenation system was given by Adrian Williams, Apem.  Despite low oxygen levels due to dredging  in April, the system has worked well to maintain oxygen to required levels.  A summary report will be distributed to Trustees by Apem.

Item 17
HWT Plan 05/06


Trustees should consider a 5 year forward plan as well as a 1 year plan.  A draft plan will be prepared by IT.

Item 18
Any Other Business


The HWT was recently audited by Entrust.  Information was provided as requested and our records with Entrust are now up to date.  No further action is required at this time.

Item 19
Date, time, and location of next meeting


10am, 26th October 2005, Fourways House, MBC Offices

(to be confirmed)

